                                St. Luke Men’s Club Meeting

                                       Minutes of 18 OCT 04

                                                     (Feast of St. Luke’s)

Opening Prayer: Guierllmo Wollfe lead the group in prayer at 7:25 PM followed by the    

                              Pledge of Allegiance

Introduction of Guests and Visitors: Joseph Jordon, Don Taylor, Dr. Jose Benavides, Jerry De La Pena, 

Don introduced a Special Guest: Adolph Ponce Jr. and his father was honored by the symbol of the Empty Chair and Blazer plus Don gave Adolph a frame with the Men’s Club Prayer in memory of his dad. Mr. Ponce thanked the club for the honor and reminded all present of some of the good times his dad had as a member of the Club.

Monthly Birthdays:  For the month of October,15 were present 

Minutes: In the absence of Matt Mora (and he had a good excuse. New baby boy, Matthew Himes Mora, 7 lb 3 oz., 20” long, born 16OCT04), RC read the minutes of the previous meeting. Minutes were approved as read.

Treasurer’s Report:  Greg Shean (Shinn) reviewed the financial report for the month of September. No comments from the floor.

Evening Meal and Cooks: Beef Stew was prepared by Don Jungman, Homer Fetzer, Ben Olenick, John Donnelon, Benny de los Santos, Mack McCormick and Ike Eisenmenger. 
Speaker Series: Deacon Gene Hausbuaer was the invited speaker and spoke to the club about voting and the Catholic vote which is based according to him on these five issues:

Abortion, Embronic Stem Cell Research, Human Cloning, Homosexual Unions and Mercy Killings.

He spoke about letting your conscience evaluate these moral issues and measure the candidate according to your value system and how you really feel about these five things.

Voting is a matter of your conscience and for serious Catholics. You should care of what is going on. People that can forward their agenda will get things done and be recognized.

Evaluate other issues like immigration and health issues.

Our duty and responsibility is to vote for the one candidate on what they do and have done rather that what they say or promise.

Committee Reports:

Membership: Reno announced 92 members present plus 5 that just joined tonight.

                        Don thanked Reno for the great job he did in getting the newly formatted 

                        monthly reminders.

New Sub Committee of the Membership Committee: Don Obrien introduced Emilio Rojo’s idea of a mentoring program to assist new members or visitors with any questions and to assign current members to serve as liaisons for the Club. The concept is to create a follow up program in order to help ease the transition fro visitor to potential new members. The idea was present and was acknowledged by the general membership. Those interested in assisting Emilio and Reno were ask to contact either for more information.

Finance: Larry Ridder, NO REPORT

Family Center: John Mc Culy, NO REPORT

Inventory Control: Steve, NO REPORT

Chaplain: Memo Wollfe, reminded the Club of our Mission statement which includes, Enhancing the Spiritual Welfare of the Community. He announced a Thanksgiving mass to be held next month starting promptly at 6:30 in our locker room. 

Audit Committee: David Keller thanked Don for all the new committee appointments to  

date.

Reported on the progress of the committee to date.The intent of course is to establish cash assets both financial and property in order to establish some value of the Club. Latest interviews were with Steve Inventory Control Officer and the previous and current Club Secretaries are scheduled for this week.      

Agenda Items:

Family Picnic: RC thanked all those members that help with the preparation of 1,000 Burgers, 500 Hot Dogs, 400 Roasted Corn. Some wives of the Club helped including Mrs.Martinez, Mrs.Contreras, Mrs.Ingram and George Delgado’s and his family. Special thanks to John Donnellon and the tickets boys and many others that were recognized by name. Next year plans already include doubling the food so we will need double the help.

Dove Hunt: Duffy announced all those that attended had a great time. The birds did not cooperate this year but those that attended enjoyed a great afternoon. The event brought in a profit for the Club. Raffle Winners Wayne Skipper, Gun, Don Obrien, Vest, Jose Pina, Gun Sling, Jose Lara, Gun Sling, John Mc Culy, Gun Sling, Richard Camero, Hunting Bucket, Greg Shean, Gun Sling, Roy Lozano, Gun Sling, and Bob Drum, Gun Case 

Holiday Dance: Ralph Menses announced that Joe Pina, RC, John Mc Culy and himself have tickets ready to sell. The event is scheduled for Dec 18, 2004 in the Parish Center. Along with Rudy T and the Reno Bops, Galo will play music while we dine and enjoy complimentary beer, sodas, and margaritas. 

Life Time Chairman: Don announced Terry Sparrow will head the Life Time Membership Committee and he asked that any Life Time Member interested in joining to the committee is encouraged to call Terry. The Committee consists of five Club Members of which three need to be former Life Time Member inductees.

Public Relations: George Cortez was introduced as the new Public Relations person.

                            George reminded the Club about Wild Game donations and that he would have reminders in the Church bulletin about donating wild game and the upcoming Holiday Dance.    

More Announcements:

Dennis Hickey spoke more on the Catholic vote and announced the upcoming Third Annual Fund raiser for the Guadalupe Homes: Fandango Under the Stars on November 13, 2004.   

K of C: Robert Earhart announced the upcoming Turkey Raffle to be held November 19, 2004. Twenty turkeys will be raffled.

Blood Drive: John Donnelon announced the upcomg blood drive schedule for October 24, 2004.

Habitat for Humanity: Mr. Fetzer gave us an update on the current build. Requested help for the upcoming weekend in order to complete the house.

Don Jungman: Made an announcement that after this current build that would his last. He intends to help the Club more and will be making Sausage in December for the Wild Game Dinner. He will sell to the members at $2.00 per pound. Please place your orders early.       

Raffle: Six prizes were awarded

Closing Prayer: Memo Wolfe lead the members in prayer and closing at 8:55 PM.

Funds Collected: Raffle $212, Meals $380.00 plus two comps.              

